[image: ]
Advocating for Medical Freedom since 2015


[image: ]


Chairman Sen. Burke, Vice Chair Sen. Huffman, and senate members of the Health, Human Services and Medicaid committee, 

Ohio Advocates for Medical Freedom is in opposition of the following sections of concurrent resolution S.C.R 10 as the below updates to the Administrative code violate Federal law via The Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) (20 U.S.C 1232g; 34 CFR Part 99). 
Specific to 3701-36-05 Collect, report, and share public health quality indicators.  The update to section B, #10 needs to be removed as it violates parental rights under the FERPA requirements. The only documented authorizations for a school to share student information is “Appropriate officials in cases of health and safety emergencies; and
State and local authorities“ however, in S.C.R 10, all of the following items are included:

* School officials with legitimate educational interest;

* Other schools to which a student is transferring;

* Specified officials for audit or evaluation purposes;

* Appropriate parties in connection with financial aid to a student;

* Organizations conducting certain studies for or on behalf of the school;

* Accrediting organizations;

*To comply with a judicial order or lawfully issued subpoena;

*within a juvenile justice system, pursuant to specific State law.

The use of state funds to incentivize compliance with the collection of data from schools for annual reporting  of public health quality indicators is in direct violation of parental rights and FERPA. This portion of the code could lead to legal repercussions from parents as well as acts of open discrimination against Non, or partially vaccinated Ohio students and their families. OAMF understands that with a concurrent resolution there is no ability to amend specific sections of this code, but we wish to express genuine concern on behalf of our members for the consequences that the implementation of these rules will likely bring. 

Sincerely,

Stephanie Stock
President, OAMF 
www.OhioAMF.org
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